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Dear Ms. Fracetti,
 
We would like to provide you a notification regarding the status of the May 2024 semiannual
groundwater monitoring event at the F.B. Culley Generating Station West Ash Pond (SW Program ID
87-UP-14).
 

Sampling began at the West Ash Pond on May 22nd.
 

On Friday, May 24th a shipment of monitoring well samples was sent to the laboratory via
FedEx. Part of the shipment was delayed in transit and arrived at the laboratory three days
behind schedule. When the delayed samples were received by the laboratory, the temperature
of the samples was outside of acceptable preservation ranges. In the interest of following
protocols and maintaining data quality, the decision was made to discard the compromised
samples and re-sample those eight monitoring well locations.

 
The monitoring well sampling was scheduled to be completed by May 31st, however the
necessary re-sampling effort will result in some of the sample collection extending into the
first week of June.

 
Please feel free to reach out if there any questions, or require additional information.

 
Best Regards,
 

Greg Dick
Manager, Environmental Operations

CenterPoint Energy | Environmental Affairs
812-491-4185 w| 812-893-7830 c
CenterPointEnergy.com
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